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Action Request Response 

Recommendation (Acknowledge) 
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends that the Public Service Commission 

of Utah (Commission) Acknowledge the filed tariff sheets offered by Dominion Energy Utah 

(Dominion) on January 2, 2024. The Division reviewed the tariff sheets filed to determine if 

they comply with the Commission’s December 21, 2023, Order approving the rates on an 

interim basis. The Division recommends that the tariff sheets be acknowledged and be 

made available to the public. 

Issue 
On January 2, 2024, Dominion submitted its final tariff sheets in these dockets. On January 

5, 2024, the Commission issued an Action Request directing the Division to review the filing 

for compliance and make a recommendation.  

The Division has reviewed the submitted tariff sheets for the Conservation Enabling Tariff 

(CET) and the Low-Income/Energy Assistance Rate as required to ensure accuracy to the 

Commission’s December 21, 2023, Order approving the rates filed as Exhibit 1.5A in the 

To: Public Service Commission of Utah  
From:  Utah Division of Public Utilities  
   Chris Parker, Director 

Brenda Salter, Assistant Director 
Doug Wheelwright, Utility Technical Consultant Supervisor 
Ryan Daigle, Utility Analyst  

Date: January 16, 2024 
Re: Docket No. 23-057-19, Amortization of the Conservation Enabling Tariff 

Docket No. 23-057-21, Adjustment to the Low-Income/Energy Assistance Rate 

http://www.dpu.utah.gov/


 DPU Action Request Response 
Docket No. 23-057-19 
Docket No. 23-057-21 

 

2 

original application. The Division compared the line items for the CET Amortization and the 

Energy Assistance to the sheets filed on January 2, 2024, and has found them to be 

identical to the Distribution Non-Gas (DNG) cost portions of its Utah GS, FS, IS, TSS, TSM, 

TSL, TSF, TBF, MT, and NGV natural gas rate schedules.  

Conclusion  
The tariff sheets filed on January 2, 2024, accurately represent the rates approved by the 

Commission in its December 21, 2023, Order. Therefore, the Division recommends the 

Commission acknowledge the filing as compliant.   

 

 
cc:  Kelly B. Mendenhall, Dominion Energy Utah 
       Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 
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